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The June 3, 2025 Supervisors Meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by Chairman Jeff Hamilton, who
led the Pledge of Allegiance. Supervisors Leo Fiester and Richard Marks, and Secretary Kathy Klim were
also present. There were no visitors.

A motion was made by Richard Marks, seconded by Leo Fiester, to approve the agenda as amended by
Jeff Hamilton to include a discussion about the upcoming EMS meetings. The motion carried.

Richard Marks made a motion to approve the May 2025 meeting minutes. The motion was seconded by
Leo Fiester, and the motion carried.

A motion to approve the monthly Treasurer’s report was made by Richard Marks, seconded by Leo
Fiester, and the motion carried.

Richard Marks made a motion to pay the monthly bills. The motion was seconded by Leo Fiester, and the
motion carried.

General Bills:

Name Type Num Date Amount

Comcast Bill Pmt-Check ACH 05/13/2025 $221.39
Visa Bill Pmt-Check ACH 05/13/2025 182.98
Sullivan County Rural Electric Bill Pmt -Check  ACH 05/20/2025 111.45
Sullivan County Rural Electric Bill Pmt-Check ACH 05/19/2025 96.36
Farrell Auto Supply Bill Pmt-Check 13712 05/14/2025 111.81
AmTrust North America (W/C Audit) Bill Pmt -Check 13713 05/22/2025 1,456.00
Farrell Auto Supply Bill Pmt-Check 13723 06/02/2025 151.93
Mirabito Energy Products-Fuel Bill Pmt -Check 13724 06/02/2025 1,584.94

$3,916.86

There were no state bills in May.

Permits:
Land Use:
Rick Stetler, 85 Stansfield Lane, 12 X 24 Shed

Old Business
Rich Marks is still waiting for a quote from Sokol Inc. to pave a portion of the Transfer Station Parking
Area. When this quote is received, we plan to submit it to the county for grant consideration.

Road Report — Rich Marks reviewed the Midland Bid for Tar & Chipping, which was accepted at the May
2025 meeting. We are still waiting for notification of a starting date.

New Business

No bids for the paving portion of the road project were received last month. Rich called HRI, Driveways
Express, and Sokol, Inc. for paving quotes for a portion of Gavitt Road. The only quote was received
from Sokol, Inc. in the amount of $13,971. A motion to accept this bid was made by Leo Fiester,
seconded by Richard Marks, and the motion carried.

Review Correspondence Incoming correspondence was reviewed by the Supervisors.

A motion to adjourn was made by Leo Fiester, seconded by Richard Marks, and the meeting adjourned at
10:02 a.m.

Respectfully submitted, Kathy Klim, Secretary



